Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to QUEENSLAND, AUSTRALIA



(704) 730-1440

Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642



Dear Praying Friends,

"He that goeth forth and weeping, bearing precious seed, shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, bringing his sheaves with him." (Ps. 126:6) This past month has been a month of sowing the seed of God's Word and seeing a sampling of the power of the gospel in the hearts of young people. We had our first Super Saturday outreach for youths grades 5 through 12. In attendance were about thirty children total, with six of them being first time visitors. Some of the children have since attended youth group and others have promised to come back.

Later in the month we sent the children to two weeks of winter camp. (Not really all that wintry for those in the States!) The first week the kids in high school went. During the week, several decisions were made including one for salvation. During the second week of camp, two girls trusted Christ as Savior. There were several more that needed to trust Christ as Savior and others who needed to grow in their relationship with the Lord. Please pray for those who made decisions that they will continue to grow in their walk with the Lord.

Our children are doing well. Bryce just turned 1 recently and both Reese and Bryce are growing heaps. Please pray for their salvation.

Thank you for you prayers and financial support. We are grateful for your co-laboring in this ministry with us.

In Christ,

The Gilliams

Below are a couple of pictures of kids from our church at camp.





"... the harvest truly is plenteous, but the labourers are few; Pray ye the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth labourers into his harvest." —